From: Board Of Supervisors

To: Jesseka Rodriguez
Subject: FW: My opposition to the haven
Date: Tuesday, June 3, 2025 2:28:23 PM

From: Lucia Maclear

Sent: Monday, June 2, 2025 1:12 PM

To: Board Of Supervisors <boardofsupervisors@santacruzcountyca.gov>; Jonathan DiSalvo
<Jonathan.DiSalvo@santacruzcountyca.gov>; Joe Serrano <Joe.Serrano@santacruzcountyca.gov>
Subject: My opposition to the haven

*#¥*CAUTION:This 1s an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open
attachments or click links from unknown senders or unexpected email. ****

Hello,
I must share with you my complete and utter opposition to The Haven development.

At first | scoffed at the idea, but then | learned this was for real.

1) Itis in a sensitive habitat that needs protection, not destruction.

2) The water here is barely enough to meet our needs in a good year. Doubt is undoubtedly on
the way at some point.

3) Don’t even get me going about the traffic issues in the SLV-Santa Cruz area. Especially in an
evacuation situation. It’s crazy now...adding even more vehicles on the road will make it worse.
Please don’t allow this project to proceed.

Thank you,

Lucia MacLean
Ben Lomond






